TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD                          
MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 12TH, 2009 MEETING


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting at the Stanford Town Hall on Thursday, February 12, 2009.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence for the troops in harm’s way.  


Roll Call:  
Robert Cadwallader - present




Joyce Hadden – absent




Johanna Shafer – absent




Virginia Stern – present




David Tetor – present


Also in attendance was Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS: The February 2009 Abstract of Claims were approved for payment on a motion made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Virginia Stern, as follows: General Fund, check numbers 19466-19530 {JC Fund, ck .#19467, ck. #s 19470-19488-Void}in the amount of $28,896.31; Highway Fund, check numbers 19531-19552, in the amount of $88,174.40; Street Lighting, check #19553, $648.05.  Grand total of Abstract #2 of 2009: $117,718.76; Planning Escrow Abstract #2P, check numbers 641-145, in the amount of $3,929.25.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes of the January 15th, 2009 Town Board Meeting where approved as written on a motion made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Virginia Stern.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  

LIAISON REPORTS: Supervisor Tetor informed the audience that Councilwoman Hadden was in Northern Dutchess Hospital and Councilwoman Shafer was on a trip to India.


Councilwoman Stern had the following report from the Pine Plains School Board meetings of 1/21 and 2/5: The School Board will be keeping Cold Spring School open for grades Kindergarten through 2nd, while the Seymour Smith School will be for grades 3rd through 5th. Many parents from Seymour Smith were opposed to this plan.  Another public hearing on this matter was set for 2/18/09.  The Board adopted a resolution supporting the goals of the student group, SADD – Students Against Destructive Decisions, and they were looking into creating a foundation that would allow raising funds privately for use by the district, with the Berkshire Taconic Foundation adding that they could help.  Mrs. Stern added that she was unable to make the Fire Commissioners January meeting, but their next meeting will be on 2/17/09.


Councilman Cadwallader reported that there was no Zoning Board of Appeals meeting, but stated that the Highway Department had been busy with mud and dirt roads, and were trying to keep ahead of it.


Supervisor Tetor stated that the Dutchess County Supervisors and Mayors met last week, voted in their new officers for ’09 and passed a resolution against the proposed mobility tax.  The Northern Dutchess Alliance Executive Committee planned for their annual meeting and hoped to have the Agriculture and Markets Commissioner as a speaker. The Community Action Agency learned about potential grant funding, and the Poughkeepsie / Dutchess Co. Transportation Council will meet next week.  He also reported that he had met with the supervisors, fire commissioners, fire chiefs and ambulance personnel from the surrounding towns regarding back-up for ambulances and EMTs.  He added that he will also be meeting with the Pine Plains Superintendent of Schools and the School Board to discuss their ’09-’10 budget.         

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Joseph Norton, Hobbs Lane, gave the Board a letter of complaint about firearms discharge and a “shooting preserve” on Hobbs Lane.  Supervisor Tetor replied that he will call the DEC on this matter. 


Jim King, Charwill Drive, and Tom Schott, Scenic Drive, asked the Board about the boat junkyard on Scenic Drive.  Attorney Bogle stated that the Town Board cannot discuss this matter as it was in litigation.
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Pat Zampko, Trestle Lane, also submitted a letter of complaint regarding a serious cat problem on Trestle Lane.  Neighbor Dan Heggarty also spoke regarding this matter.


 Joe Bonito, Conklin Hill Road, addressed the Board regarding a problem with his neighbor’s animals on his property.


Cathy Pryzgoda, Charwill Drive, spoke of her concern about the Cold Spring School re-structuring.


Mel Eiger, Attlebury Hill Road, thanked Councilwoman Stern for her newsletters and asked Supervisor Tetor again about the Town’s website.


Joe Bonito asked about possible solutions for the surface of his road.


Sue King, Charwill Drive, asked about a possible “cat ordinance.” 

HIGHWAY: In Highway Supt. Jim Myers’ absence, Supervisor Tetor said that the crew was out working on the dirt roads tonight.  He also stated that perhaps there could be a “district tax” for people who live on the dirt roads that would cover the expense of their maintenance, three to five times the cost of a paved road.


John Royall, Pugsley Hill Road, and member of the Scenic Roads Committee, stated that the committee could meet and address this issue. 

OLD BUSINESS:

(Item taken out of agenda order)

4. MILLBROOK SCHOOL / VERIZON CELL TOWER: As the public hearing on this matter was still open, Scott Olsen, representing Verizon, stated that co-location was the issue; the proposed tower only had space for Verizon’s equipment, and co-location would have an increased impact on the site.  Atty. Bogle stated that the Board had to address this co-location requirement.  Millbrook’s Headmaster, Drew Casertano, addressed the Board regarding what he considered safety issues, and that the proposed “tree” tower would be 80% hidden within the stand of trees.  Co-location would possibly cause equipment to be 25 feet above the tree line, or have two “trees” with attendant structures.  After further discussion, the Board agreed to continue to keep this public hearing open, and covered matters of having a tower within the school’s steeple, but Mr. Olsen said that 1 mile of signal would be lost.  Mention was made that when the hearing was closed, a SEQR determination was to be completed and a decision from the Board reached within the specified timeframe.

1. PLANNING BOARD VACANCY: One letter of interest had been received, and one phone call to Supervisor Tetor.  The Planning Board will interview and bring back their recommendation to the Town Board.

2. CONSERVATION ADVISORY COMMISSION VACANCY: After a letter of recommendation from the CAC, a motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Virginia Stern, to appoint Mike Picinelli to this vacant position.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

3. APPROVE BUILDING INSPECTOR’S BOOKS: After review of the 2008 books of the Building Inspector at the Board’s Workshop Meeting on Monday, 2/9/09, a motion was made by Virginia Stern to approve them as presented, seconded by Robert Cadwallader.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

5. ROSELAND RANCH MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST: The public hearing on this matter will remain open.

6. BOARD OF ETHICS REAPPOINTMENTS: A motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Virginia Stern, to reappoint Lindsay Baldwin and Joyce Fouts to the Town’s Board of Ethics for their respective four and five year terms.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer - absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.
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7. NEW TOWN GARAGE DISCUSSIONS: Councilman Cadwallader reported from the previous night’s meeting on plans for a new garage.  Two more people had joined Councilpersons Cadwallader and Stern on the ad hoc committee, Sean McCarthy and Duffy Layton.  After discussion, it was agreed that an April public hearing on this matter will be further discussed at the March Town Board meeting.  

8. OTHER: Councilwoman Stern had questions about the Codes Committee’s information on the website, and discussion followed regarding the format of the Codes Committee “public hearing” on Saturday, Feb. 28th.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. RECORDS MANAGEMENT CLERK VACANCY: Five letters of interest had been received.  The Town Clerk will interview the applicants and make a recommendation to the Board at the March meeting.

2. REGISTRAR LEGISLATION FOR THE ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS’ MEETING: The Town Board agreed with the Town Clerk’s recommendation for Councilwoman Stern, as the Town’s voting delegate, to support keeping the Registrar of Vital Statistics at the local level, not the County level.

3. WAPPINGER CREEK WATERSHED GOALS: Supervisor Tetor is hoping that the CAC will review the group’s goals for their recommendations and discuss at the March meeting.

4. BULLIS HALL MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST: The Board briefly discussed the moratorium waiver request letter from Bullis Hall owner, Addison Berkey.  A public hearing on this matter will be held on March 12th, 2009 at 7:30 PM.

5. RESOLUTION AGAINST THE M.T.A.’S MOBILITY TAX ON ALL DUTCHESS COUNTY EMPLOYERS: the following resolution was offered by Supervisor David Tetor:



    Town of Stanford
Resolution #2 of 2009

Motion made by: Supervisor David Tetor

Seconded by: Councilman Robert Cadwallader

WHEREAS, the majority of the residents of the Town of Stanford do not use the services of the MTA, and    

WHEREAS, all of the Dutchess County residents are already paying five taxes resulting in millions of dollars given to the MTA, and

WHEREAS, most of our residents are unaware of these MTA taxes that we already pay in sales taxes, petroleum business tax, mortgage recording tax, phone bill surcharge and charges to counties for Metro North stations parking lots, and

WHEREAS, the new Mobility Tax would add another 1/3 of 1% to all payrolls including municipalities, and

WHEREAS, in this poor economic climate this 6th tax will cause businesses and others to eliminate jobs as well as add further tax burdens to our residents.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that we protest this additional MTA tax and we ask the Governor and New York State Legislature to look at these unfair taxes that we have to pay, and counties outside of the MTA region do not have to pay.

AND FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED, the fairest way is to have the users of the MTA pay the increased costs through higher ticket prices.

Roll Call Vote: 
Robert Cadwallader____yes______

                          


Joyce Hadden_______absent_____

                          


Johanna Shafer_____absent______

                          


Virginia Stern_____yes_________

                           


Dave Tetor______yes__________

This resolution, #2 of 2009, was adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members present.

Dated: February 12, 2009
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6. OFFICIAL UNDERTAKINGS FOR TOWN OFFICIALS: This matter, brought to the Board by the Town Clerk, was forwarded to the Town’s insurance agent, but Supervisor Tetor had not yet heard back from him.  This matter will be discussed at the March meeting, or if necessary, be the subject of a special meeting.  

7. OTHER: Supervisor Tetor stated that neighborhood disputes are the most difficult to deal with.  Mention was made of mediation committees that might need to be formed.  Attorney Bogle stated that enforcement issues were difficult with no animal control officer.


Councilwoman Stern said that she regretted the loss of the Register Herald as the Poughkeepsie Journal rarely covers Stanford news. 


With no other business at hand, a motion to adjourn at 9:15 PM was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by David Tetor.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - absent; Johanna Shafer – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.








Respectfully submitted,









Ritamary Bell 









Town Clerk

